Committee on Academic Programs

Minutes – Nov 28th, 2007

Present: John McCarty, Amanda Norvell, Bob Anderson, Carlos Alves, Juda Bennett, Cathy Liebars, Frank Cooper, Taras Pavlovsky, James Boatwright, Barbara Strassman, Claire Lindberg
I. 
Welcome & Approval of Minutes

Amanda Norvell opened the meeting.  The minutes of the Nov. 14th meeting were reviewed and approved.
II. Undergraduates Enrollment in  Graduate Courses
CAP has reviewed the current policy regarding Undergraduate Enrollment in Graduate Courses.  Following a discussion, CAP recommends a revision of current policy.  We suggest the following:

With the permission of the department chair and the Office of Graduate Studies, a TCNJ undergraduate may take up to two graduate courses (3 credits per course) at the College.  However, undergraduates enrolled in articulated programs at the College (i.e., five-year, bachelors-masters programs) may take three graduate courses (3 credits per course) at the College in order to move seamlessly from their undergraduate to their graduate studies.  

III. Proposed Minor in African Studies 
The proposed minor in African Studies was discussed and was unanimously approved by CAP.
IV. Definition of minors across campus.

After completing the discussion of minors, CAP unanimously affirmed the existing minor policy.  This existing description fully and clearly describes the minor in a useful and accurate manner.  Thus this description is accurate in describing the several types of minors - disciplinary, interdisciplinary and programmatic.  CAP also agreed that each type of minor has merit and that students should be free to pursue any of these types of minors if they so desire.  Finally, because minors denote some level of depth and breadth, CAP also uniformly agrees that double-counting more than one course to both the major and the minor should be a relatively rare occurrence, consistent with existing policy. 

